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STATE OF CONNECTICUT
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

79 ELM STREET HARTFORI), CT 06106-5127

PHONE: 860-424-3001

September ! 8, 2009

Ira Leighton, Acting Regional Administrator
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
EPA New England Regional Office
One Congress Street, Suite 1100 (Mail Code CAQ)
Boston, MA 02114-2023

Re: Adequacy Determination of the Connecticut State Implementation Plan with Regard to
Clean Air Aet Section llO(a)(1) and (2)for the
2006 Fine Particulate Matter National Ambient Air Quality Stamhtrd

Dear Administrator Leighton:

Pursuant to Clean Air Act (CAA) Section 110(a)(l) and (2), all states are required to submit plans
to implement, maintain and enforce the 2006 fine particulate matter (PM~.s) national ambient air quality
standard (NAAQS), including such basic requirements as emissions inventories, monitoring and modeling
to assure attainment and maintenance of the standards. On October 2, 2007, the U.S Environmental
Protection Agency (EPA) issued guidance on compliance with the non-transport-related or infrastructure
requirements of CAA Section 110(a)(2) with regard to the 1997 PMz~ and ozone NAAQS. l

As set out in Table 1 below, Connecticut’s State Implementation Plan, as identified in 40 CFR 52,
subpart H and as supplemented by the 1997 PM~.~ NAAQS attainment demonstration2 submitted to EPA
on November 18, 2008, satisfies the foreseen required CAA Section 110(a)(1) and (2) infi’astructure
requirements for the 2006 PM~.~ NAAQS.

We look forward to working with EPA as a critical partner in our continuing mission to conserve,
improve and protect the environment and public health for the citizens of Connecticut. If you require
additional information or have any questions about this submission, please contact Anne R. Gobin, Chief,
Bureau of Air Management at 860-424-3026.

Yours truly,

Commissioner

co: Anne Arnold, EPA Region !
David Conroy, EPA Region 1
Anne R. Gobin, CTDEP

The fourteen required infrastructure elements of CAA Section 110(a)(2) are described in an October 2,
2007 guidance memo from William Harnett, Director of EPA’s Air Quality Policy Division.
2      The document is available at:

http://www.ct.gov/dep/cwp[view.asp?a=2684&Q=419074&depNav GlD=:I.619.
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